Minutes

NWSWD Executive Committee Meeting

March 10, 2021
The Board of Supervisors of the Northwest Vermont Solid Waste Management District held an Executive Committee Meeting on March 10, 2020 at 158 Morse Drive Georgia, VT at 4:00 PM.
Chairman Al Voegele called the meeting to order at 4:00 PM.  
	Executive Committee Members Present:

Barry Kade

Paul Lambert

Mike Kemsley

Al Voegele 

Jaime Tibbits

Executive Committee Members Absent:                                       
Others Present:
John Leddy, Executive Director
Pam Bolster, Business/Finance Mgr.
	                 Guests:



Executive Committee Meeting

   1) Agenda Review-Additions/Deletions:  No Changes, Additions or Deletions.
   2 ) New Business: 
a.   Vote to Approve forklift and rack shelving recommendation from appointed committee.
Mr. Leddy noted to the Executive committee that the appointed committee for review and approval of the forklift and rack system purchase had been made and was in approval of the Crown Refurbished Forklift and the Crown Rack System.

Ms. Tibbits asked about lead times on both and whether the recommendation was made based on cost alone.  Mr. Leddy explained that any lead time is based on shipping and Quality Assurance prior to delivery, that our model was currently available and that the lead time was less than used, and was sufficient for our needs.  He stated that cost was a factor but not the only consideration in the refurbished decision but was weighed with the maintenance and overhaul process that Crown completes, service, researched on their refurbished equipment, weighing this information against new.  Though the difference between new and refurbished is only 8K, this is a third of the total cost of this machine.  

Mr. Lambert asked whether electric forklifts had been researched and weighed in the decision process.  Mr. Leddy recapped the electric vs propane discussion with the recommending committee and stated that due to the usage of the machine outside in the winter, electrical upgrades that would be needed within our facility, that currently it is not recommended to purchase electric at this time.  He did note that this will be reassessed in the future as ultimately the use of electric could save the District approximately 5K annually.

Ms. Bolster stated that in examination of the offered Crown financing against our local options at 4.5% with the equipment collateralized, that the Crown financing was actually better than local options.  However, she recommended that the District purchase both the Crown Forklift and the Crown Racking System, if approved, with our Capital Maintenance Funds.  She noted that with over 400K in Capital Maintenance set aside, the District can do this comfortably at this time without entering into financing.  Why spend the 3-4K over the term of the loan in interest when it is not necessary.  She also expressed that with the upcoming renovation project which definitely will incur the need to finance that the concern is more with the large picture going forward and that it is best to get this taken care of and out of the way.

Ms. Tibbits made a motion to accept the assigned committee recommendation to purchase the Crown Model C5 Refurbished Forklift at a price not to exceed $21,300.00.

Mr. Kade seconded the motion.  Discussion.  Mr. Kade asked for an amendment to the motion to add “To be purchased from the district capital maintenance funds.” All were in favor and the motion passed.
A brief discussion about the Rack System ensured.  Ms. Tibbits made a motion to purchase outright from capital maintenance funds the Crown Rack Shelving as recommended by the board assigned committee at a price not to exceed $13,000.00 which should accommodate and increase in steel pricing.  Mr. Lambert seconded the motion.  All were in favor and the motion is approved.

b. Board Officers/leadership discussion.
Mr. Voegele asked for the group to discuss board leadership going forward and noted that he would like to, if voted to, stay on as chair for the next year especially in light of the renovation project.  He noted though that he believes in a change in leadership and would like to have knowledge of who that person might be so that the current chair can work with that person throughout the year.  The group decided that this should and will be discussed at the April 2021 meeting which is the Organizational meeting of the Board.
Also noted was the town representation terms and whether or not the select board term expiration notifications had been sent.  Ms. Bolster noted they had not and discussion ensued about the timing of this function.  Ms. Bolster will in the future get these out prior to the select board meetings in March so people can be appointed or reappointed at these meetings.
c. Board Committee Structure/new Committee discussion:  Should the Board form
    new committee for the purpose of updates/assistance for the Georgia renovation
    project ? 
Mr. Leddy said that staff had suggested that a special committee be assigned to be involved in the Georgia renovation process, to get frequent update and to report to the board.  It was noted that this could be assigned to the operations committee and discussion ensued about this and other committee assignments.  The Executive committee consensus was that this should be tabled and left to the full board at the April 2021 meeting. 
    Meeting Adjourned: 4:41
